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Ringmoor House, Ringmoor Close, Billinghay LN4 4EY 

 

CHRISTMAS TREE BLESSING AND  
ILLUMINATION 

 

This popular  event will take place on Wednesday, 7th December 2022 in the 
Market Place, Billinghay. 
 

The formula will be similar to other years with Carol Singing  and Refresh-
ments after the event.. 
 

Full details of timings and after ceremony activities will be published nearer 
the date. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Make a note of the date in your diary. 



2 

    REMEMBRANCE SUNDAY  
     13

TH
 November 2022 

 
 

As is customary, the Billinghay branch of the RBL will be holding a      
remembrance parade at the Billinghay War Memorial on Sunday 13

th
 

November 2022, commencing at 10:55 am. Due to a lack of people to    
enable road closures, the roads around the War Memorial will not be 
closed. Therefore, the parade will be a static parade but other than this 
it will follow the traditional format, encompassing the Act of                 
Remembrance. 
 
Those wishing to partake in the parade party should assemble in the 
Ship Inn Car Park from 10:30 am prior to walking to the War Memorial 
and forming up on parade. All other attendees are requested to          
assemble in the Market Place, ensuring the roads are kept clear.        
Immediately following the parade there will be a service in St Michael’s 
Church, to which everyone is invited to join in with the service of         
remembrance. 
 
 

 

POPPY APPEAL 
2022 

 
 

This year's Poppy Appeal launches on Thursday 27
th

 October.       
Poppies will be available from business premises in Billinghay and 
North Kyme and we are very grateful for this support. We will also be 
doing door-to-door collections in Billinghay, North Kyme and Walcott 
and we thank in advance our volunteer collectors. As in previous years, 
please dig deep for this worthy cause. Thank you in advance.    
 
 

They shall not grow old, as we that are left grow old 
Age shall not weary them, nor the years condemn 

At the going down of the sun and in the morning 
We will remember them 
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COUNCIL NEWS 
 

VACANCIES 
 

Billinghay has 4 parish councillor vacancies.  Therefore, if you are    
looking to do something rewarding to do then we would like to hear 
from you! 
          
Parish Councillors are volunteers who give up their time to  represent 
their  community; manage buildings and community spaces;  decide  
finances to deliver services; influence and shape development policies 
for the parish;  comment on Parish planning applications; improve the 
quality of life and the environment in their local area; work to identify 
issues which are important to the lives of the residents; work to       
bring about  improvements through local projects; lobby other service 
providers; work in partnership with other parishes and agencies, and, 
most importantly, work with the community and residents they serve.  
  

Although unpaid, training is provided, and expenses can be claimed in 
certain circumstances. 
  
For further information, eligibility criteria, and an application form, 
please contact Lou Hird, Assistant Clerk to Billinghay Parish Council by 
email: 
     info@billinghay-pc.gov.uk 

 

FIX MY STREET 
  
 
 
 
 

Fed up with problems such as potholes, broken paving slabs, street   
lighting and overgrown hedges? 
  
If everyone who is affected also reported the problem direct to Lincolnshire County Council, 
the seriousness of the problem would be emphasised. The identity of the person reporting the 
problem can remain anonymous unless they choose to show their name. 
 
Residents without computer access can still report problems via the Parish Council who will 
pass on details to Lincolnshire County Council. We will continue to do this but we can only 
register the complaint once. Numerous  residents reporting the same problem will have a 
greater impact on prioritising problems. 
  
Therefore, we would recommend that you use the system provided by the County Council 
and report the problems directly to them using the Fix My Street system on the LCC     
website.  
  
This is straightforward to use and can be accessed using: 
  

https://fixmystreet.lincolnshire.gov.uk  

mailto:billinghaypc@gmail.com


PARISH COUNCIL MEETINGS 
Where: Methodist  Chapel  When:  1

st
 Monday of month 

Time:  7.00pm      (except Bank Holidays) 
 
See Parish Notice Boards for Committee Meetings 
 

PARISH OFFICE OPENING HOURS 
 

The Parish Office will be open on Thursdays from 9.15am to 12.00pm.  
 
 

Mondays and Tuesdays, Office staff will still be working from home.  
 

 Contact details are shown on the front page of this Newsletter   
 

BILLINGHAY PARISH COUNCIL TEAM 
Chairman: Wendy Liles  
Acting Clerk: Andrew Everard 
Parish Councillors:  Andy Catlett, Les Ball, Alice Dymoke, Debbie Fisher,  
     Roger Miller Tom Cassidy 
  
District Council Members:   Gill Ogden, Amanda Sanderson  
County Council Member:  Andrew Key 

Office Assistant & Newsletter Co-Ordinator:  Lou Hird  
Editor: Billinghay Parish Council 
 

Website:  https://billinghay.parish.lincolnshire.gov.uk  
 

  
 Billinghay Parish Council 
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 BILLINGHAY PARISH OFFICE NEWS 
 

As you are aware, the Parish Office has to deal with a wide range of issues and 
the staff try their very best to be helpful. Varying topics are raised and we intend 
publishing information where we can offer help, point you in the right direction or 
where we need your help.  
 
PARISH OFFICE CONTACT DETAILS: 
Telephone: 01526 861845 or 07483 346143                            
Email:  info@billinghay-pc.gov.uk 
Address:  Billinghay Parish Office 
   Ringmoor House, Ringmoor Close, Billinghay, Lincs 
   LN4 4EY 
 

 

 
PARISH COUNCIL MEETINGS  
 
The Parish Council monthly meetings are currently being held in the School-
room of the Methodist Chapel, Victoria Street. If you are aware of any issues 
around the village, have any suggestions for ways to improve village life, or 
would like to attend a  meeting, please do not hesitate to contact the Council.  

mailto:Billinghaypc@googlemail.com
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PLANNING 
 

Residents have shown interest in seeing what changes are planned for the village           
particularly by way of new developments or changes to existing properties. The Planning 
Department of North Kesteven District Council already take steps to notify residents that 
they think will be affected by any planning applications in accordance with the laid down 
guidelines. 
In addition the Neighbourhood Plan included significant proposals that were adopted to    
ensure that development was in accordance with community wishes. 
 

Even so the Parish Office does receive enquiries as to what is being planned and, to keep 
residents informed, we are listing in the Newsletter any new applications received since the 
previous issue.  The Council do scrutinise each application and, where necessary, put in 
their own comments. 
 

There are no new applications but the undernoted ones have been approved: 
 
22/0921/PMA  First Hurn Drove, Billinghay Change of Use 
 
22/0951/HOUS  20 Park Lane    Erection of Conservatory 
 
22/1035/FUL  121 High Street    Erection of Bungalow 

 

CHILDREN’S CENTRE DEFIBRILLATOR 
 
Please note that the defibrillator located at the Children’s Centre on Fen Road is           
maintained by the Billinghay Parish Council.  
 
If you notice any issues with the defibrillator, please contact the Parish Office.  
 
Access to the equipment is obtained by dialling 999 and you will then be given a code to 
open the case. 

HAVE YOU ANY OLD PHOTOS OR STORIES ABOUT                
BILLINGHAY? 

 

We are running very short of material for our Bygones Section. 
We know that the feature is well iked particularly among the older residents in 
the village as they try to identify long lost friends from their past. 
 
If you have any old photographs, scrapbooks that we may borrow to copy 
some of the more interesting items, we would be grateful if you could let the 
Parish Office borrow them. We will then copy them and return them immediate-
ly. 
 
Or, if you are good with computers, you can send them by email to 
lou.hird@billinghay-pc.gov.uk 
 
We look forward to hearing from you. 
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Mark 07974 745460 
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CONGRATULATIONS TO: 
 

Chris and Pete Marshall who celebrated their Golden Wedding              
Anniversary on the 30th September 2022  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Chris and Lou Hird who celebrated their Golden Wedding              
Anniversary on the 7th September 2022  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Ann and Richard Wood who celebrated their Blue Sapphire 
Wedding Anniversary (65 years) on the 5th October 2022  
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B.A.D.Ass. Billinghay Amateur Dramatics Association 
 

Presents ALADDIN by James Barry 

 

The cast and crew of Billinghay Amateur Dramatics Associ-
ation have commenced rehearsals for the 2023 B.A.D.Ass. 

pantomime, to be held: 
 

Saturday 11th February 2023 – 2pm & 7pm 
Sunday 12th February – 2pm 

at 

BILLINGHAY VILLAGE HALL 
 

Tickets will be on sale from 1st January 2023 
 

Tickets available from Katie on 07799 617674,  
The Ship Inn  

or any B.A.D.Ass. member 
 

Refreshments & Raffle 
Donations for Sleaford Food Bank 
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Billinghay Methodist Chapel – Final Report from the 
Jubilee Weekend and Future Events 

  

Over 80 cream teas were served at Billinghay Methodist Chapel to celebrate the 
Queen’s Platinum Jubilee on Friday 3

rd
 June.   Thank you to the Parish Council for 

their support and to all who attended and helped in any way.   The cakes, pastries 
sausage rolls, scones and  sandwiches were all home made with strawberries and 
cream to follow.   It was lovely to see so many coming together in the decorated 
Chapel to celebrate 70 years of service by the Queen.   The children decorated 
crowns and went home with Jubilee balloons.    
Jubilee Quiz sheets and a raffle raised £153 for the Ukrainian ap-
peal   Congratulations to Diane Mortimer and Val Thompson who were joint winners 
of the quiz. 
  
We continue to offer a cup of tea/coffee together with our lending library and jigsaws 
in the school room on the second Tuesday of each month from 2pm.    Books and 
jigsaws can be borrowed for a small donation and there is always lots of chat.   All 
are welcome. 
  
The photo below shows some of our willing volunteers making sure everyone is well 
looked after.   If you have any queries about what is going on in Chapel, then please 
feel free to contact us …  
Val Beckett  on 01526860614 or Sally-Ann Robinson on 01526860930. 

We would like to apologise for the lateness of this item but due to a change of     
computer operating systems, it was overlooked when compiling the last issue. 
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LOCAL POLICE NEWS 

SLEAFORD RURAL NORTH 

Top reported crimes in August 2022 
 

 Anti-social behaviour       12 
 Violence & Sexual Offences       17 
 Burglary             2 
 Drugs           2 

 
 
 

Priority 
 Speeding in rural villages has been highlighted from a resident poll  
 

 

 
Crime levels overview over the 12 months ending August 2021 
 

 MONTH   NUMBER    % OF TOTAL  
 

Sleaford Neighbourhood Policing Team  

Local policing teams are groups of officers dedicated to serving the community. 

Teams are made up of officers based in the area, supported by additional officers 

from the wider area.  

Teams work closely with local authorities, organisations, partners and residents to 
decide policing priorities. This helps teams find long-term solutions to local problems. 

Local Team covering Billinghay: 

Inspector Mark Hillson   Sergeant Stuart Mumby-Croft 

PC Martin Derbyshire PCSO Colin Ironmonger PCSO Nicole Woolerton 

Sep 2021 41 6.9% 

Oct 2021 47 8.0% 

Nov 2021 51 8.6% 

Dec 2021 54 9.1% 

Jan 2022 50 8.5% 

Feb 2022 49 8.3% 

Mar 2022 58 9.8% 

Apr 2022 55 9.3% 

May 2022 49 8.3% 

June 2022 47 8.0% 

July 2022 43 7.3% 

Aug 2022 47 8.0% 



 

CT   
 Therapies 

 
 

Therapeutic & Holistic Massage for 

 

Stress, Tension, & Relaxation 
Sports Injury, Deep Tissue  

 

Reflexology 
Hopi Ear Candles 

 

Reiki Treatments & Training 
Relaxation & Meditation 

 

Waxing Specialist 
 

Experience Counts 
 
 

Contact Wendy  

Reiki Master-Teacher, UKRFTM, CMT, CIBTAC, ISA, CNHC 
 
 

07759 119135 
 

REIKI   
The Subliminal way to relax 

 

Please call for details 
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Fantastic  Membership Offer 

 

Come and play unlimited 
golf on our 60 Day 
Trial  Membership 

only £99 which includes £10  
to spend in 

the club’s golf shop, bar  
or kitchen. 

 

It is an ideal way to see if Membership 
At South Kyme Golf Club is right for you ! 

 
__________________________ 

For more details  
please contact us on 01526 861113 

or email:  info@skgc.co.uk 

visit www.skgc.co.uk 

http://www.skgc.co.uk
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Tabbi Bannister 
F.M.A.A.T & A.T.T (Fellow) 

 

Local Accountant and 

Tax Specialist 
Account Preparation 

Limited Company  Advice 
Tax Returns 
VAT Returns 

Book Keeping  
Payroll Services 

 

No accountancy problem too big or 

too small. 

Call for a free quote and initial         

consultation. 
 

Tele. Number:   01526342834 

Mobile Number:  07876023357  

Email: tabbiaccounting@yahoo.com 

 

PICKS BUTCHERS LTD 
89 MAIN STREET, DORRINGTON 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

  

NEW OPENING TIMES 
OPEN    CLOSED 

 Monday to Friday  Saturday 
 8.00am to 4.00pm  Sunday 
  

Tel 01526 830831 

VISIT THE SHOP OR CALL AND COLLECT 
 

NEW DELIVERY SERVICE 
             
WEDNESDAY Billinghay/Scopwick  area 
 

FRIDAY  Sleaford area 
 

Local deliveries daily i.e. Ruskington or Digby  
 

A Minimum Spend of £20 within a 10 mile        
radius of the shop with a delivery charge of £3.00 

 

We do ask for 24 hour notice please 
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WAYNE MARKHAM PLASTERING & ELECTRICAL 
 

Our mantra is to keep it local so we work with many trades in our local  area to turn 

your house into a home or your office into an exciting and  vibrant place to work.   

 
We now offer electrical works and PAT Testing, with all works carried out by a   

qualified electrician. 

 

No job too small 

Contact us on 01526 861165 or 07968 307052 

Email markhamplastering@sky.com 

www.plastererservices.co.uk 

 

KEEP FIT 
 

BILLINGHAY VILLAGE HALL 
Tuesday 6.30pm to 7.30pm 

 
 

Get fit and keep fit in a relaxed fun class 
 

Cardio and toning exercises for a good workout 
 

Lower impact options available making this class suitable for a wide range of   
fitness levels. 

 

GO ON GIVE IT A TRY 
 

COST  £5 per session 
 

Just turn up or contact Dean for more information on 
01526 860893 or 07857 846841 

mailto:markhamplastering@sky.com
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“Our objective is to promote 
Independence, choice, dignity and 
Respect in every service provided” 

LJ Home Care is a Lincolnshire based home care 
service. 
 

Our aim is to provide a range of services,          
individually tailored to the client’s needs, whilst 
maintaining a high standard of care and       
companionship. 
 

All our staff are  fully trained and DBS checked, 
offering clients peace of mind that they will be 
cared for expertly. 
 

Care packages are individual and flexible, with 
the main focus being to assist our clients to   
remain in their own homes for as long as       
possible. 
 

LJ Home Care is registered and regulated by the 
Care Quality Commission. 

We provide everything from 
personal care, dementia care, 
companionship, shopping, 
cleaning, meals and even   
walking your dog. Everything 
you need to help you stay     
independent in the comfort of 
your own home. 

Services 
• Personal Care 
• Washing, Bathing 
• Dressing, Undressing 
• Physical disabilities 
• Post hospital discharge 
• Medication Reminders /                 

Administration 
• Meal Preparation 
• Dementia Care 
• Cognitive Impairment 

Companionship Service 
• Social Outings 
• Appointments 
• Life and Social Skills 

• Shopping 
• Domestic Duties 
• Dog Walking 
• Sitting Service 

Tel: 01526  860204 
 

PLEASE CONTACT US TO 
ARRANGE A FREE ASSESSMENT     

IN YOUR HOME. 
 

www.ljcare.co.uk 
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Activities in Billinghay 
 

 
 
 

B.A.D.ASS    Thursdays at the Village Hall or Ship - please call 
(Billinghay Amateur  07799617674 for info. New members always welcome 
 Dramatics Association) 
Bethel Baptist Chapel  Sundays 10.30am & 6pm   Tuesdays 7pm Pastor James  
  Mansfield 861439 
Billinghay CEP School  Breakfast Club 8 to 9am  Every School day in School Hall  
Billinghay Tuesday Club  1

st
 Tuesday of the month 7.30pm  Pam Lupton 860106 

Bowls Club     Indoor Bowls start September every Monday  
British Legion   Contact Dawn Studd, Branch Secretary for details of 

 membership and meetings on 01526  268671 
Brownies (2

nd
 Billinghay) Wednesdays 5.30 to 7.00pm  Dawn Tulley  834324 

Children’s Centre    Fen Road 9am to 5pm Monday to Friday  869248 or 869271 
Community Rooms   Bookings    
Daisy Chain    Pre-school Mon-Fri 9.00am to 3.00pm Billinghay CofE  

   School 07799 091281 
Darby & Joan     Tuesdays  (every 4 weeks) 2-5pm Shirley 860732 
Girl Guides    Wednesdays 6.45pm  
      Contact Emma 07557354981 
Lighthouse Youth Club   Every  2nd and 4th Friday at 7.45 to 9.00pm (during term 

   time)  
    Contact Richard on 07717392628 or email 
    richard@billinghaybaptistchapel.co.uk 
Line Dancing    Thursdays 6.00pm to 8.00pm Walcott Village Hall 
Methodist Church    Bookings Sally Robinson 860930 Caretaker 860682 
    Schoolroom available with kitchen facilities £18 forr 3 hours 
Methodist Church    Sundays 10am  Val  860614,  
Night Owls Book Club  3rd Thursday of month  7.30pm at the Ship Kylie Cozens 
Past Times    History Group  The Ship Inn        as advertised 
    Lou Hird  869086 
Rainbows (Girls 5 to 7)  Tuesdays (Term Time) 5.30pm to 6.30pm  
    Karen 01526 860715  Mobile 07812207929  
St Michael’s and All Angels 1st/2nd Sundays 9.30am Morning Prayer  
Church    3rd Sunday 9.30am Communion  
    4th Sunday 11.00am  Said Communion 
    5th Sunday   United Service - please ring to check place of 

   worship. 
    Church open from 9.00am to 3.00pm weekdays 
    Contact:  Reverend Steve Holt 01526 580654   
       steve.carrdyke@gmail.com   

     Sandra Tomley 01526 861797 
Tennis Club  Contact Tina or Mick on 860069 or brommell@hotmail.com  
Tuesday Club  First Tuesday every month 7.30pm Community Rooms 
Twinning Association  Chairman John Toulson 01526 860262 Secretary Megan 

 Clark (meganclark@hotmail.co.uk)  . 
Village Hall  Bookings  June Davies 861652  
Voluntary Car  Service  Office Hours  10.00am to 4.00pm  Monday  to Thursday and 10.00am to 

 1.00pm Friday  Tel 01507 609535 (also 24hr Emergency) 
YPF Children's Club     Every Friday at 6.00 to 7.30pm during term time 
    Contact Richard on 07717392628 or email 
    richard@billinghaybaptistchapel.co.uk 
      

Please check with the organisation to see if the activities have been     
cancelled and when they will re-commence 
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PETER CROSS 
 

PAINTER & DECORATOR 
 

Interior 
 

Exterior 
 

Domestic 
 

Commercial 
 

Friendly Reliable Service 
over 25 years experience 

For a FREE quote ring 
 

 Tel:  01526 833913 
 Mob:  07855526035
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Billinghay History Group 

 

After a short summer break, we are pleased to announce that the  

History Group has continued to meet following a successful            

restart. 

 

Our latest meeting was a talk by Chris Hewis on royal visits to Lin-

coln. These included those from Roman times  and ones involving 

conflict between warring factions (Stephen and Matilda). 

 

We have two remaining talks planned for this year but next year’s 

program is still in the planning stage This is because the cost of 

speakers has risen considerably during the past few years and also, 

Covid has meant certain speakers have curtailed their activities 

 

The History Group are worried about the viability of  continuing due 

to low attendances but we have at least broken even on our last 

two presentations  

 

We are hoping the trend continues with our next meeting, which is:  

Wednesday, 16 November Tom Lane and friends 

       Lincolnshire topics (including the  

       sausage song) 



 

Fast Friendly  
Service 

 

Tele: 01526 860069 
Mobile: 07721347634 

or 
 

Email: 
  

brommell@hotmail.com 

 

ALLENBY’S OF 
 ANWICK 

 

Funeral Directors 
 

 

The Area’s Independent Family  
Funeral Directors serving the  

Billinghay Area for the past 70 years  
providing a complete personal 24 hour 
service with ultimate care and dignity 

 
 

68 Main Street, Anwick, Sleaford, Lincs  
NG34 9SU 

 

Tel: 01526 832319 
 

Member of the National Association of  
Funeral Directors 

 
wcallenby@btconnect.com 
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     BILLINGHAY JUBILEE EVENT COMMITTEE 
 
 
 

     On 4
th

 June 2022 Billinghay came together to celebrate HRH 
      Queen Elizabeth II and her 70-year reign. 
 
Through your support and generous donations on the day, we were able to raise over £750, 
which we then passed onto the  following youth groups of the village: 
 

• Brownies 
• Girl Guides 
• Rainbows 
• Tennis club 
• Billinghay Athletic Football club 
• Billinghay Amateur Dramatics Association 
• YPF Children’s club 
• Lighthouse club 
• Swimming pool 
•  

These groups were chosen as the volunteers do a tremendous amount for the youth of the 
village and surrounding areas, and we would like to say a big thank you to all that they do.  
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NOTICE FROM THE LINCOLNSHIRE TRANSPORT GROUP          
REGARDING BUS TIMETABLES 

Over the last few months there have been a number of registration changes from 
bus  operators throughout Lincolnshire which impact on bus services and       
timetables. Did you know you can find all information regarding these timetable 
changes at https://lincsbus.info/lincs-bus-updates/ 

 For the very latest bus updates and operational news and information follow our 
twitter feed @LincsBus https://twitter.com/LincsBus where we share              
information from operators across the county. Also available is the Lincolnshire 
Transport Helpline where you can speak to one of our advisors for help and      
advice on your transport options. They are available Monday – Friday 9am - 6pm 
and Saturdays 9.30am – 4pm on 0345 456 4474. 
  
Many thanks for your patience and continued understanding throughout these   
difficult times. 
 
Transport Services Group   
Lincolnshire County Council 

RESPONSE TO OUR BYGONES ARTICLE 
 

In the last issue of the Newsletter we included a picture of the Parish Council from many years 
ago. They were celebrating the service of the  then Chair, Juneta Wilson. We have since      
received the following response from Juneta.  
 

I was surprised to see my photograph in the last Newsletter.   The comments of my service on 
the Parish Council and Governor at the Primary School brought back many memories. 
The best memories of the school are definitely the children and the staff who were dedicated to 
them.   Also, the Governors who give their time and support freely to the whole school       
community.   Thank you to all those people. 
 

Two very important memories of the Parish Council were: 
• The chance to come and help the people of our village and 
• The privilege of working with many other councillors who gave their unpaid time over 

many years in undaunted service to the village 
 

They know who they are and on behalf of the village and myself I thank them.   Also, I thank 
the staff who manned the Parish Office and were the connection between all of us. 
In that period of time, we made friends, not only amongst the Councillors, but also amongst the 
wider circle of people in the village, who approached us for help and to tell us their grievances.   
We tried very hard to deal with those matters and consequently we got a sense of satisfaction 
in doing so. 
 

I thoroughly recommend the position of being a Parish Councillor and belonging to a group of 
people who care for their community and endeavour to make the village even better than it is 
already. 
 

Why don’t you give it a try? 

https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Flincsbus.info%2Flincs-bus-updates%2F&data=04%7C01%7CMaisie.Kirwan%40lincolnshire.gov.uk%7C056311d0a23c4647da8408d98d894b40%7Cb4e05b92f8ce46b59b2499ba5c11e5e9%7C0%7C0%7C637696443068146838%7CUnkn
https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Ftwitter.com%2FLincsBus&data=04%7C01%7CMaisie.Kirwan%40lincolnshire.gov.uk%7C056311d0a23c4647da8408d98d894b40%7Cb4e05b92f8ce46b59b2499ba5c11e5e9%7C0%7C0%7C637696443068146838%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZs
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The Moggy Motel 
Boarding Cattery 

Luxury Cattery with spacious 
chalets 

Or online  www.billinghaydogpaddock.com 
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DARBY AND JOAN CLUB 
 

Forthcoming meetings : 
 
 

15 November 2022 2.00pm to 5.00pm     Community Rooms            Meeting 
 
13 December 2022 12.00 to finish  Community Rooms  Christmas Lunch 
 

 
Forthcoming Outings 
 

29 November 2022  Christmas Shopping trip to Grimsby 
 
Any one wishing to join or attend meetings or go on outings would be most welcome. 
 
Contact Shirley on 01526 860732 or  07903008308 (Mobile) 

 

BILLINGHAY TUESDAY CLUB 
 

Tuesday Club activities for the coming year are as below:: 
 
1 November 2022  Body Shop at Home - Ruth Cox 
 
6 December 2022  The Bretherton Handbell Ringers 

OBITUARY 
CONSTANCE ANN MASON 

 
Well known Billinghay resident ‘Ann’ Mason, formerly Ann Maplethorpe passed away peacefully 
at home on 4

th
 October 2022 aged 86. 

Ann was born in Billinghay to Fred and Connie Maplethorpe on 23
rd

 December 1935 the eldest 
of 4 siblings Alec, Jean and Tom. 
She spent much of her younger years in Billinghay when she worked at Morrel’s Canning      
Factory in Bardney.  As she grew up she loved to go to the local dances and jive the night away 
to Ron Diggins and his Digola. It was at one of these dances she met her first husband Paddy        
Brommell , they married and lived in Ashby de Launde where their 3 children Tina, Michael and 
Andrew were born.  They lived there for 4 years before returning to Billinghay.  Unfortunately this 
marriage did not last and she later re-married to local man Eric Coupland.  Sadly a few years   
later in his early 50’s Eric passed away. 
Happier times came again in 1983 when she married Sid Mason and moved to Morton near 
Bourne. They spent 30 happy years together until Sid passed away in 2013. It was then that the 
‘Billinghay Girl’ returned home to be near her family in the village. 
Ann was full of life with her infectious laughter and personality.  She would happily chat to         
anyone and bring a smile to their face. 
Her greatest loves were her family and going to watch both of Mick’s bands, JFK and The        
Billinghay Ruffs perform.  She could often be heard singing along and clapping heartily, with of 
course the opportunity to jive.   
She will be greatly missed by her family Mick & Tina, Tina & Dave and Andrew, along with her 
grandchildren Chris & Lisa, Stacey & Steve, Chloe & Stan and Laura & Ryan and her            
great-grandchildren Isla & Florence, Max and Will. 
 
A celebration of life was held at Lincoln Crematorium conducted by Rev. Steve Holt with          
donations to Alzheimers Society. 
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As I have written about before, planning for retirement is crucial but we appreciate that at 
this point in time with a cost of living crisis this is getting more and more challenging. The 
impact of the crisis is already being felt in the leisure industry, with 57% of respondents 
in a recent survey saying they have cut back on eating out and almost half have cut back 
on holidays. 

Other research from Legal & General has shown that 16% of households already have 
no savings at all and only 37% have savings of up to £1,000. There is clearly a big gap 
between where they are financially and where they would like to be. 

45% of households have debt of more than £1,000 which may get worse as the cost of 
living crisis continues. Previous articles have set out ways to help reduce debt and start 
to save more and copies are available if you wish. 43% of households could not survive 
for a month if they lost their jobs. That is 13 million people in the UK. Indeed this         
financial security has shrunk by 21% since the beginning of 2020. 

From the same group of people , 67% would prefer to save up rather than take out     
insurance. Life insurance can be important factor in creating financial security. 80% of 
people are concerned about their ability to go to work due to illness, injury or               
redundancy. As well as life assurance there are policies which protect you from a loss of 
income. More people in the UK insure their pets than insure themselves and this can be 
a simple and cost effective way of bridging the gap between savings and lost income. 

The Pensions and Lifetime Savings Association has looked at how much is enough in 
retirement. Their research has shown that 77% of savers don’t know how much they 
need to save and have set up a website to support people in understanding how much 
they might need. 45% of people are not confident that they are saving enough for       
retirement. If you are one of those people then visit the website for more information, 
www.retirementlivingstandards.org.uk/. You can find examples of how much you might 
need to save to have a comfortable retirement. It also looks at the breakdown between 
different types of expenditure to help you decide which category you fit in. If after review-
ing the website you decide that you need to take some action with regards your          
retirement planning but do not know where to start then please visit our website or get in 
touch. 

I hope this article demonstrates that whatever your financial position, there are people 
out there like you and there are ways you can find support. During the pandemic we   
offered a free hour of our time to those concerned about the impact on the savings and 
pensions. We continue to offer this to people in the village and would be happy to have a 
chat. 



36 

REGULAR MEETINGS 
 

The dates and start times for each such Group are given below: 
 
B.A.D.ASS    Thursdays   7.00pm Ship or Village Hall 
          Phone Kate 07799617674 for info 
Bingo     Monday   1.30pm The Whyche 
Bowls (Indoor)    Monday   2.00 to 4.00pm Village Hall 
British Legion (Men)  1st Wednesday  Ship Inn 7.30pm     
      every 2 months  
Brownies       Wednesdays  5.30 to 7.00pm 
Car Boot Sale    Sunday am  Coach & Horses Field 
Community Connections  Look for   Methodist Church Hall 
 Cafe     announcements  
Football Club    Saturdays   10.30 to 11.30am Junior Training   
          Sessions      
Girl Guides    Wednesday  6.45 to 8.30pm   
Keep Fit     Tuesdays   6.30 to 7.30pm   
Village Hall 
Lighthouse Club (Secondary Alternate Fridays 6.00 to 7.00pm    
 School Children)  during term time     
Market & Car Boot Sale  Sunday   From 6.30am      
          Coach & Horses 
Methodist Lending Library 2nd Tuesday of  2.00 to 3.30pm       
      each month 
Night Owls Book Club  3rd Thursday   7.30pm  
Rainbows    Tuesdays   5.30 to 6.30pm 
 
YPF Children’s Club  Friday during  6.00 to 7.00pm      
      term time   

BYGONES 

 

BILLINGHAY SCOUTS GROUP 1999 
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BILLINGHAY CHILDREN’S CENTRE 
 
The latest timetable is detailed on the next two pages.   
 
Please ensure that you check on the outside noticeboard or on our Facebook pages 
for details when it is available. 
 
We are very pleased to be able to welcome back older siblings up to 8 years of age 
if accompanying an under 5 to sessions (except the age restricted under 1 baby 
group). 
 
‘We’re delighted to announce that following a long absence due to covid we now 
have our free Pre-loved under 5’s clothes rail up and running again if anyone who 
would like to take any to help save the planet as well as a little money                
themselves.   
 
Similarly our popular Baby borrow bags, Story sacks, Strong Finger Activity Bags 
and Me & My World bags have been replenished and are available to loan, so 
please pop in check them out soon.’ 
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THE LATEST QUIZ 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
For this issue’s quiz, identify the London Underground Stations from the clues: 
 
NO  QUESTION        ANSWER 
1. Half a score is alongside 
2. Peoples Rock 
3. Complete Bacon 
4. Calligraphy with an “H” 
5. Ships Men 
6. Tying meat 
7. Tend Fire 
8. Witches attempt to meet 
9. Arran or Holy in the middle of one’s wages 
10. Crank Ms Rantzen 
 
 
Answers to last issue’s quiz 
 
1. Waterloo      2. Wapping   
3. Earls Court     4. Mile End   
5. Angel      6. Kings Cross 
7. Baker Street     8. Barking 
9. Cannon Street     10. Neasden 
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BILLINGHAY &  
DISTRICT TWINNING  

ASSOCIATION 

IN CONJUNCTION WITH THE BILLINGHAY 
BRANCH OF THE ROYAL BRITISH LEGION 

Invite you to an evening of  
 

COUNTDOWN 
 

 Saturday, 19th November 2022 in the      
Community Rooms, Billinghay. 

7.00pm for 7.30pm Start 
 
 
 
 

 
£6.50 per person including refreshments  

 

Teams are limited to 6 persons maximum 
 
  Tickets available from:  
 

    Tina Toulson 01526 860262 
    or via any member 
 

BRING YOUR OWN DRINKS 
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